
In my four years on the board of 
AOK I have come to know most 
other board members and to 
understand what is important to 
them. What I find so interesting 
is the uniqueness of each board 
member in terms of interests 
and skills, and the commensu-

rate strength our organization derives from that diversity. 

I find all aspects of science and nature to be interest-
ing—from what happens in my own body, to the organ-
isms at my feet and in the air, to our climate and cos-
mology. But there is one thing more than any other that 
keeps me involved with AOK, and that is trees. 

I don’t know how I came to love trees. It happened at an early 
age. Perhaps it is atavistic, going back to Adam and Eve’s apple 
tree or when my early ancestors climbed down from the trees 
on the African savannah—take your pick. One of my earliest 
memories was when I was four years old and my family planted 
a shelterbelt on our farm in Ellsworth County. A couple years 
later I cried when my father pulled out some fruit trees he had 
planted between the road and utility poles—spots he could not 
reach with farm equipment. I never did understand that. 

Now my wife and I have trees worth saving—180-year-old 
bur oaks and other mature trees along Clarks Creek in Morris 
County. No matter how depressing I find national environmen-
tal affairs, how vexed I might feel as I deal with fellow humans, 
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how relentless the need to raise 
funds to meet AOK’s expenses, 
I know I can always get an emo-
tional lift when I can find time 
to walk our nature trail under 
those massive bur oaks. Now we 
need to find a way to save them 
so others can enjoy them in the present and the future. Perhaps 
some of them will reach their natural life expectancy of 300 
to 400 years. For my wife Carolyn and me, that’s where 
AOK’s Sanctuaries Initiative comes into play. 

AOK harbors different priorities for other people…all of them 
important. We have educators who want to get children into 
natural settings, families who want to recreate amidst native 
prairies and along uncontaminated streams. We have prairie 
dog lovers, avid birders, photographers, naturalists, writers, and 
attorneys willing to sue the state and federal government if that’s 
what it takes to assure that Quivira National Wildlife Refuge 
gets the water it is entitled to under existing Kansas law. 

We on the board and the 4,300 individuals who donate to 
AOK or otherwise support the organization don’t always agree 
on what to do next, and we might not have the resources to 
do everything we’d like, but when all of our diverse parts pull 
in one direction, we get things done. As chairman of the AOK 
Board of Trustees I’m proud of that. With the support of AOK 
members and donors, we look forward to continued success.

–Gary Haden
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Prairie Wings is a publication of Audubon of Kansas, Inc. — the only widely distributed magazine devoted specifically to statewide conservation and wildlife 
advocacy initiatives. It is made possible by your generous support and contributions. We encourage you to share this publication with friends, family, and other 
organizations. Please feel free to leave copies in reception areas, hospitals and other business locations to help spread awareness about critical wildlife issues. 
 
Support AOK and Prairie Wings today! Please consider becoming a sustaining member by signing up for monthly giving at audubonofkansas.org. This is convenient 
and secure for you, and helps us to stabilize our operations all year long. By giving a gift membership and/or contributing to the vital work of Audubon of Kansas, 
you can help promote the appreciation and proper stewardship of our natural world. 
 
Ensure the future of AOK and Prairie Wings! Legacy Gifts ensure the future success of AOK and the continuation of important initiatives such as Prairie Wings. 
AOK gratefully accepts gifts in the form of stocks, bonds, charitable gift annuities, trusts, and bequests, as well as assets to be sold such as gifts of land, real estate, and 
vehicles. Gifts of land to be preserved as wildlife sanctuaries require an adequate endowment to fund future operations and taxes; property must meet requirements 
stated in AOK’s property acceptance policy. See the AOK brochure, Your Land, Your Legacy, copies of which can be obtained from the AOK office on request. 
 
To learn more about AOK or ways to support our mission, please contact (785) 537-4385 or aok@audubonofkansas.org. Audubon of Kansas, Inc. 
is an independent 501(c)(3) organization that is neither administered nor funded by the National Audubon Society. Contributions are fully tax-
deductible to the extent allowable by the IRS. Contributions can be sent to the state office: 210 Southwind Place, Manhattan, KS 66503.
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